LICENSING AND SAFETY REGULATORY PANEL
22nd January, 2004

Meeting commenced:
10.05 a.m.
"
ended:
12.20 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Fernandez - in the Chair

Councillors E. Burgoyne, V. Burgoyne, Carson, Eglin, Hincks, McIntyre, 
Memory, Upton and Witkowski
64.
CHAIRMAN’S COMMENTS
Councillor Fernandez welcomed Members to the first meeting of the Panel of the new year and also thanked everyone who had sent best wishes during her recent stay in hospital.

65.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting of the Panel held on 27th November, 2003, were approved as a correct record.

66.
CHARITABLE COLLECTION PERMITS ISSUED UNDER DELEGATED POWERS

RESOLVED:
THAT the action of the Director of Corporate Services, pursuant to delegated authority, in granting the following applications for charitable collections be noted:-

	Applicant
	Area
	Purpose
	Date

	Mrs. L. Thompson

7 Lineside Close, Liverpool
	Street collection throughout the City of Salford
	Fundraising on behalf of Barnardos
	20th November, 2004.

	Ms. J. Halman

2 Wade Row Top,

Upper Mill, 

Saddleworth,

Oldham
	Street collection throughout the City of Salford
	Fundraising by Marie Curie Cancer Care for cancer research
	27th November, 2003 to 13th March, 2004

	Mrs. M. Beech

88 Bolton Road, 

Swinton
	Street collection in the Swinton, Salford and Worsley areas
	By Christies Hospital to raise funds
	1st May, 2004 to 31st August, 2004

	Mrs. S. Monks

St. Anne’s Hospice,

St. Anne’s Road North, 

Heald Green, Stockport
	Street collection within Salford Precinct area and the Ellesmere Centre, Walkden 
	By Christies Hospital to raise funds
	16th February, 2004 and 20th March, 2004



	Mrs. T. Gaynor

Trafford and Salford ASBAH,

Davis Court, Cyprus Street,

Stretford, Trafford
	Street collection in Eccles, Walkden, Swinton and Salford Precinct
	
	25th May, 2004

26th June, 2004

3rd August, 2004 and 25th September, 2004


67.
APPLICATION FOR A PUBLIC ENTERTAINMENTS LICENCE

RESOLVED:
THAT the following licensee be granted a public entertainments licence:-

	Licensee
	Premises
	Type of Licence and Hours

	Janet and Mark McElroy
	The Ashley Brook, 

517 Liverpool Street, Salford
	Music, singing and dancing noon to 11.00 p.m., Monday to Saturday and noon to 10.30 p.m., Sunday


68.
APPLICATIONS FOR THE VARIATION TO PUBLIC ENTERTAINMENTS LICENCES

RESOLVED:
THAT the following subject to monitoring being undertaken to ensure that the respective licensee adhere to the restrictions contained therein approval be given to the following applications for variations to public entertainments licences:-

	Premises
	Existing Type of Licence 

and Hours
	Proposed Variations

	The Moorside Farm 143 Moorside Road, Swinton
	Music, singing and dancing noon to 11.00 p.m., Monday to Saturday and noon to 10.30 p.m., Sunday
	Music, singing and dancing 12 noon to 11.00 p.m., Monday to Thursday, noon to midnight Friday and Saturday and  noon to 11.30 p.m., Sunday

	The Old Pint Pot

Adelphi Street,

Salford
	Music, singing and dancing noon to 11.00 p.m., Monday to Saturday and noon to 10.30 p.m., Sunday
	Music, singing and dancing 12 noon to 2.00 a.m., Monday to Saturday and noon to 10.30 p.m., Sunday


69.
DISABILITY DISCRIMINATION ACT 1995
The Director of Corporate Services submitted a report providing details of the introduction of legislation with effect from 31st March, 2004, which would extend to operators and drivers of private hire vehicles the requirement, previously only applicable to hackney carriage drivers, for them to carry assistance dogs in their vehicles, unless they are in possession of an appropriate exemption certificate.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

70.
PREVIOUS APPLICATION FOR A HOUSE TO HOUSE COLLECTION BY WAY OF DIRECT DEBIT PLEDGES BY CARING TOGETHER

(Previous Minute 58 - 27th November, 2003)

The Director of Corporate Services submitted a report indicating that at their meeting held on 27th November, 2003, the Panel had given consideration, and subsequently refused an application from Caring Together to undertake a house to house charity collection by way of direct debit pledges throughout the City of Salford.  The report went on to advise, that notice had now been received from solicitors acting on behalf of Caring Together indicating they intended to appeal to the Secretary of State against the decision of the Panel, as the grounds for refusal for a permit for the proposed collection were not valid as set out in section 2(4) of the House to House Collection Act 1939.  The Panel were also informed that guidance had also been received from the Home Office, indicating that such an appeal would be successful, and asking the City Council to reconsider their decision, and instead agree to limiting the area and length of time of the proposed collection, which would probably result in Caring Together withdrawing their action.

Members reiterated their original reasons for refusing the application, and stated that they had no objection to Caring Together undertaking charitable collections within the City of Salford but had reservations with regard to the intended collection method, namely direct debit pledges.  It was commented that this method of donation could put vulnerable members of the community, particularly the elderly, at risk, placing them in a situation where they might not be in a position to set an affordable sum for donation.  Concerns were expressed that the same vulnerable individuals might be unduly pressurised into taking out direct debit mandates without having full realisation of what they were committing to.  Both these points were of particular importance as the application from Caring Together had indicated that the collectors acting on their behalf would be employed on a commission basis, so there was a possibility they could be inclined to exert undue influence, in getting people to sign direct debit pledges.

Members commented that from the advice received from the Home Office the appropriate paragraphs of the House to House Collection Act 1939 did not seem to allow for the Panel to refuse the application, but it had to be noted that such legislation was over 60 years old, and had been superseded by changes to the ways in which charities conducted their collection activities, through  the introduction of methods such as the use of direct debit pledges.  As a result local authorities had reduced control over collections conducted in their areas, and there was a need for wholesale review of the appropriate legislation.  A number of Members also made reference to the Data Protection Act, and stated that assurances needed to be sought that any information obtained by Caring Together, through their collection activities, fully complied with this piece of legislation.

It was suggested that as way of a compromise approval be given to Caring Together to undertake a house to house collection as detailed in their original application in the Worsley and Boothstown ward of the City during the months of March, April and May, 2004, after which the Director of Corporate Services submit a report to the July meeting of the Panel providing details of the collection and in particular whether any major problems had been experienced, or complaints had been received from members of the public with regard to the conduct of the collectors who were working on behalf of Caring Together.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT, subject to legal advice being sought on  the appeal by Caring Together against the original decision of the Panel, together with the accuracy of the  advice received from the Home Office, both of which are to be submitted to the next meeting of the Panel to be held on 26th February, 2004, approval be given to the granting of a house to house collection by way of direct debit by Caring Together in the Worsley and Boothstown ward of the City, during the months of March, April and May, 2004, and between the hours of 10.00 a.m. and 3.00 p.m..



(2) THAT the Home Office together with Hazel Blears, M.P., be advised of the general concerns of the Panel with regard to the use of house to house collections by way of direct debit pledges by charitable fundraisers as summarised above, together with the decision of the Panel as detailed in (1) also above.

71.
ITEM OF ANY OTHER BUSINESS
The Chairman gave approval to the consideration of the following item of business which had not been included on the agenda for the meeting on the grounds that it was necessary for the Panel to be provided with an update at the earliest opportunity.

72.
BULLS HEAD, WALKDEN
Councillor Val Burgoyne referred to complaints of noise nuisance she had received with regard to the Bulls Head Public House, Walkden.  The Licensing Officer reported that in granting the entertainments licence to the Bulls Head it had been stipulated in all cases that the terms of the licence be observed at all times.  The Panel were informed that there had been a number of complaints with regard to noise nuisance at the premises and these had been referred to the Environmental Services Directorate who were undertaking a monitoring exercise the results of which will be reported to a future meeting of the Panel.

73.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:
THAT under section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972 the public be excluded from the meeting for the following items of business on the ground that they involve the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in paragraph 4 of Schedule 12A to the Act.

74.
PRIVATE HIRE DRIVERS LICENCES

RESOLVED:
THAT the following matters relating to either the reinstatement or application for private hire drivers licences be dealt with as indicated:-

	Private Hire Driver Licence Number
	Decision

	813
	That the driver concerned be reinstated as a private hire driver.

	298
	That the driver concerned, subject to being required to retake the private hire driver’s test, and being given a severe reprimand stating that in the event they receive any further convictions and these are not reported to the City Council their licence will be revoked, be granted a private hire drivers licence for a period of 12 months.

	1513
	That the suspension currently in place on the driver concerned be lifted, and their private hire driver licence be reinstated up to its renewal on 1st March, 2004, at which time they be asked to attend this Panel with regard to its renewal.

	1559
	Consideration of this application for private hire drivers licence be deferred pending the attendance of the applicant.


 75.
REVIEW OF A PRIVATE HIRE DRIVER

RESOLVED:
THAT consideration of this matter be deferred until the next meeting of the Panel and the attendance of the private hire driver concerned.

76.
APPLICATION FOR THE REINSTATEMENT OF A HACKNEY CARRIAGE


DRIVERS LICENCE

RESOLVED:
THAT approval be given to the reinstatement of hackney carriage driver licence number 141.
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